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The members of the Employment Policy and Compensation Committee (EPCC) are Mark Hinkle, Jim Lark, and Bill Redpath.  The members were appointed to the Committee by Geoff Neale on May 9, 2013.  
The EPCC has prepared a revision of the Employee Manual and submitted it to Wes Benedict and Robert Kraus in their capacities as Executive Director and Operations Director, respectively.  It is our understanding that this document constitutes the first formal revision of the Employee Manual for several years.  The EPCC expresses its appreciation to Mr. Benedict and Mr. Kraus for their assistance in this effort.
A copy of the revision will be distributed to LNC members.  (The revision may be reformatted subsequently by the staff to improve readability.)  The copy does not include forms (e.g., the non-disclosure agreement for employees) that the Operations Director may choose to include in the manual.  
Please note that some material regarding the 401(k) retirement savings plan will be updated by Mr. Kraus in the near future.  Since Mr. Kraus has been busy with many tasks of a timely nature, and since this material may be updated subsequently without causing problems, there was consensus among the EPCC, Mr. Benedict, and Mr. Kraus to accept the revision.
The EPCC offers the following suggestions concerning improvements to the Employee Manual and some associated issues:
1)  While the Employee Manual contains language concerning protection of “whistleblowers,” as far as we are aware the LNC has not formally adopted a general policy regarding “whistleblowers.”  The LNC may wish to adopt such a policy during the 2014-2016 term.
2)  As far as we are aware, the LNC has not formally adopted a general policy concerning maintenance and disposal of documents.  The LNC may wish to adopt such a policy during the 2014-2016 term.

3)  While the Employee Manual was submitted to LNC general counsel Gary Sinawski for review, it has not been submitted for review to an attorney with expertise in employment law in the Commonwealth of Virginia.  The EPCC has sought to find an attorney with such expertise who will review the document at a reasonable cost to the LNC.  So far we have not found such an attorney.  We suggest that the EPCC continue this search.

To assist the LNC during the 2014-2016 term, Dr. Lark (EPCC chair) will provide a copy of this report to the incoming LNC chair, and will be available to assist the incoming LNC with information and advice regarding employment policy and compensation issues.
